
From: Hayden Grooms
To: 'riverfrontpark@northcharleston.org' <riverfrontpark@northcharleston.org>

Date: 6/28/2017 10:12:58 AM
Subject: Lieutenant Governor 4th of July

Good morning,
 
The 4th of July is rapidly approaching and due to our previous conversation, the Lieutenant Governor is planning on 
being in attendance that day. We had previously discussed the possibility of allowing the Lieutenant Governor a few 
minutes to speak at the commencement of the festivities and also about the possibility of setting up a booth. Please 
get back to me at your earliest convenience so that we can discuss all pertinent details, such as things that our 
security detail will need to know, what time we should be there, and an itinerary for the day’s schedule of events.
 
I look forward to hearing from you.
 
Hayden Grooms
Manager of External Affairs
Office of the Lieutenant Governor
(803) 734-0107
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